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Opportunities Available
For Adult Conversation

Rabbi Freirich and Cantor Myers offer a variety of
opportunities for adults to meet, discuss and learn.
Join us as we learn together.

See page 4 for more details on the types, times and
locations of these get-togethers.

If you have a request or suggestion for other offerings, or

if you wish to be included in a weekly email about Jewish
learning, email Rabbi Freirich at rabbifreirich@tbz.org.

A Cantorial Concert
Honoring the Memory of Cantor
Susan Wehle and Flight #3407

Saturday, February 9, at 7 p.m.
Congregation Shir Shalom, 4660 Sheridan Drive

Sengs of Fealing and Hope

Featuring area cantors, musicians
and special guests from the community

A dessert reception will follow the concert

RSVP requested to Shir Shalom at (716) 633-8877
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TBZ to Host NFTY-NEL

TBaZY and Temple Beth Zion will host our
regional NFTY-Nel Elections from March 1 through 3.
This event will bring to town almost 80 teens from around
the North East Lakes Region. Traditionally, members
of our Temple community lend a hand in a variety of
ways to welcome these youths to our town and our Temple.

Please turn to page 6 to see how you can help.

Rak Shalom Comes to TBZ
Saturday, March 16, at 8 p.m.
805 Delaware Avenue

Rak Shalom is an award-winning, Jewish a cappella group
from the University of Maryland. They sing for both
public and private audiences in a wide variety of venues
and locations across the country.

Admission is $10 for adults and free for students.




Letier from the President

In order for our temple to not just survive, but thrive, it is
essential that you, the congregants, be engaged and
involved. Of course, that means you have to feel a
connection to this community. Your board and I are trying
to find ways to ensure that all of you feel that connection
and hopefully share that desire to be engaged.

A few weeks ago, I received from a congregant an email in
which he shared that he had volunteered in a previous email
to me to be a part of a committee and how upset he was that
I did not respond to that original email. He went on to share
how important it is to acknowledge congregants, particularly
when they offer to be on a committee.

I completely agreed with his belief in the importance of
acknowledging congregants, especially those offering to be
more engaged, and was distressed that he felt that I had
ignored him. Unfortunately, his first email never made it to
me. A search of my various mailboxes, including spam and
junk mail, failed to turn up the original email. I promptly
responded to our congregant and explained what had
happened and invited him to join the committee in which he
expressed interest. I was so grateful that he took the time to
express his concerns. Had he not, TBZ would have lost the
benefit of his enthusiasm and expertise. More importantly,
he would have continued to believe that I did not value his
offer to get involved.

I want to make it very clear that I value all of your ideas. If
you send me an email and I don’t respond in two or three
days, I did not receive it. Please either try to send another
email or call the office and let them know you need me to
call you. I am so deeply grateful to our congregant who took
the time to reach out to me. Frankly, it would have been
easier for him to assume that I was too careless to respond
to an email and never again try to be involved. We hope
every one of you will give others the benefit of the doubt.
We need every one of you to find your place at TBZ to make
it the best it can be.

I recently attended a Shabbat service to observe the
yahrzeit of my beloved father. The famous Israeli author
Amos Oz had just passed away that week. Rabbi Freirich
spoke about Oz’s remarkable career and shared this quote of
his: “Bring a bucket of water and throw it on the fire, and if
you don’t have a bucket, bring a glass, if you don’t have a
glass, bring a teaspoon. And yes, I know a teaspoon is little
and fire is huge but there are millions of us and each one of
us has a teaspoon.”

There aren’t millions of us, we're about 800 “family
units,” but together we can do great things.

Julie Dressler Weinberg
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Worsttip Opporiiniiies

All Shabbat services, except as noted,
are held at 805 Delaware Avenue.
Torah study is held every Saturday at 9:15 a.m.

Friday, February 1

Shabbat Service at Amberleigh 6:30 p.m.

Shabbat Evening Service at Broder 7 p.m.

Congregational Potluck Dinner 6 p.m.
Birthday and Anniversary Blessings

Saturday, February 2

Shabbat Morning Service 10:30 a.m.

Friday, February 8

Spirituality Shabbat Evening Service 7 p.m.

Saturday, February 9

Shabbat Morning Service 10:30 a.m.

Service at Canterbury Woods 11 am.

Friday, February 15

Shabbat Evening Service 7 p.m.

Saturday, February 16

Shabbat Morning Service 10:30 a.m.

Service at Canterbury Woods 11 a.m.

Friday, February 22

Classical Shabbat Evening Service 7 p.m.

Saturday, February 23

Shabbat Morning Service 10:30 a.m.
Bat Mitzvah of Mia Johnson

Service at Canterbury Woods 11 am.

As we increase security at our facilities, please note that
when arriving late to a service, some exterior doors may be
locked and you may only be able to access the building
through a single entrance. In the event that entrances are
locked, signs will be posted with instructions and a phone
number to call for gaining entrance. Thank you for your
understanding and cooperation.

Finding Holiness Through Loss
Remembering Cantor Susan Wehle z”1

“Penny, when I get back from Costa Rica, let's finally meet
to partner in creating a Buffalo adult Jewish choir.”

These were the last words Cantor Susan Wehle said to
me in the parking lot before she left on her long awaited,
much deserved vacation to Costa Rica from which she
never returned.

This month our community will commemorate the 10t
anniversary of the crash of Continental Airlines Flight
#3407, which occurred on February 12, 2009.

For those of you who didn’t have the good fortune to meet
her, Susan was unequivocally the spiritual center of Temple
Beth Am (now Congregation Shir Shalom), and the
unspoken wisdom she bestowed, leading by example,
continues to be a great influence on me. It was by observing
her nurturing approach that inspired my cantorate as I've
congregants’
spirituality, Torah, and G-d.

Cantor Susan was and still is the most spiritual person I

encountered our many variations of

have ever known. She carried an unassuming spiritual light
in those beautiful blue eyes that made you feel immediately
at ease, regardless of who you were. Generous of spirit, she
would always leave her ego at the door and allow others to
shine. She was ever at the ready with a kind and
encouraging word, a bit of Torah. And in moments of
musical desperation she would sing songs into your
answering machine so you could learn them.

At times, how I miss her so - her loss is palpable. She
wouldn’t want us to lament her untimely passing, she
would want us to live. That is where kedushah occurs.

Please join the Jewish community on Saturday, February
9, at Congregation Shir Shalom as we pray and
commemorate the passengers of Flight #3407.

Zichronah Livrachah - may her memory be for blessing.

Cantor Penny S. Myers



Actilt Belvrceriom

Talmud Talk

Wednesdays, February 13, March 13

Noon -1 p.m.

Milos, 5877 Main St., Williamsville

All our Judaism, especially Reform Judaism, starts in the
Talmud.

Everyone welcome — we are all beginners in the ocean of
Jewish learning. Materials provided. No host lunch.

I and Thou and Lunch

Fridays, February 22, March 22

Noon -1 p.m.

Temple Beth Zion library, 805 Delaware Ave.

The fundamentals of relational Judaism start with the
thinking of Martin Buber in his beautiful I and Thou.

Learn this profound text in conversation — no preparation
required.

Lunch and drinks provided. Please RSVP to Rabbi
Freirich at rabbifreirich@tbz.org or (716) 836-6565.

Torah Study

Saturday mornings

9:15 -10:15

Temple Beth Zion, 805 Delaware Ave.

TBZ’s clergy delve into the week’s reading from Torah,
the Five Books of Moses. Learned and open-ended, join this
group and discuss how our ancient texts still bring
meaning to our Twenty-First Century lives.

Coffee and cookies provided.

Email Rabbi Jonathan (rabbifreirich@tbz.org) if you'd like
to be included in a weekly email about Jewish Learning.

Women of the Book
Wednesdays, February 27, March 27
Noon
Led by Cantor Penny Myers. Women of all ages are
invited to attend.
Call Darcie at (716) 836-6565 for location information.

Temple Beth Zion
Our Mission Statement
Temple Beth Zion is a Reform congregation that
enriches  Jewish Jewish
strengthens Jewish bonds and fosters lifelong learning.
Our congregation celebrates the rich diversity of our
Jewish community, preserves sacred traditions while

lives, promotes values,

encouraging innovation, and affirms our Judaism through
words and deeds.
Adopted by the congregation on June 8, 2012

Update on Refinancing Plan

A congregational meeting and vote was held on Sunday,
January 6, at the Broder Center. During the meeting, TBZ
leaders shared the plan to refinance existing debt owed to
the Foundation of Jewish Philanthropies, that had been
taken out to support remodeling of the Delaware building
and Broder Center prior to 2014.

The plan includes obtaining a $200,000 mortgage secured
by the Broder Center that will be paid in monthly
installments over the next 10 years. In addition, the Board
sought congregational approval to obtain a line of credit up
to $150,000 to be used to support future working capital
projects if needed. The membership voted to approve the
plan.

Following is a summary of questions and answers asked
during the meeting:

Q. Why did the board choose to finance with a 10-year loan
versus a 5-year term?

A. The decision to finance the loan with a 10-year term
versus a shorter term was so that Temple Beth Zion would
be able to manage its annual operating budget. A primary
goal was to ensure that TBZ had sufficient funds on an
annual basis to pay the principal and interest on this loan,
which totals about $26,000 per year over a 10-year period.
There is no prepayment penalty on the loan, so if there are
more funds available, the board can choose to pay more on
the principal balance, thereby reducing the length of time
to pay back the loan and reducing the debt.

Q. Why was this debt incurred with the Foundation? Is this new
debt?

A. This debt is not new debt. The debt was owed to the
Foundation from previous construction and renovation
projects for both the Delaware Avenue and Broder Center
facilities, for building upkeep, tenant improvements and
repairs to systems. The loans were taken out prior to 2014.
Q. What is the interest rate? How does the rate we are paying on
the loan compare to our rate of return on our investments?

A. The interest rate for our mortgage is competitive against
other banks. M&T has quoted a rate based on the 10-year
cost of funds plus a margin. As with all loans, the exact rate
will be set just prior to closing. We expect the rate to be
between 6.0 and 6.5%. Leadership carefully evaluated the
balance between securing financing at a fixed interest rate
and maintaining our investments according to the
established investment policy. As future returns cannot be
predicted, securing funding at this rate was determined to
be a reasonable and conservative approach to maintaining
our financial security.



Bogrd of Trustees
Meeting Notes

The Board met on December 11. The meeting was called
to order after the Board of Trustees participated in the
Jewish Federation Community Program for the Amiel
BaKehila Program, which is an initiative under the auspices
of Israel’s Ministry of Diaspora Affairs and brings aspects
of Israeli culture to select cities in North America.

Treasurer Dave Goldberg and Amy Schaefer provided a
report on the first-quarter financial results. The report
specified that: Overall, revenues and expenses are within
plan and tracking well. Current collections of dues and
school tuitions are strong despite lower than expected
enrollment in Preschool and Religious School. Utility costs
in summer were higher than budgeted due to an increase
per unit cost and higher usage. Expenses for outside
services, such as paid security services at select events, are
being monitored closely. As part of the effort to stabilize
TBZ’s financial position, about $120,000 was paid to the
Foundation of Jewish Philanthropies to pay off a portion of
the existing debt, and the application process to refinance
the remaining $200,000 with a mortgage from M&T Bank is
proceeding.

Jody Goldstein, Chair,
provided an update on the successful Chanukah Service,
where TBZ welcomed new members. Jody also announced
future initiatives, including a Shabbat Dinner Club.

The discussion continued about current and future
security measures at 805
agreement to follow up with the newly formed Security
Task Force and Building Task Force which will be
conducting assessments in December.

Membership  Engagement

Delaware and there was

The next Board meeting will be held on Tuesday,
February 12, at 7 p.m. at the Broder Center. If there are
questions or concerns you would like discussed, please
contact either Amy Schaefer (amyschaefer@tbz.org) or Julie
Weinberg (president@tbz.org).

25 Annual Passover Seder

Friday, April 19
Transit Valley Country Club

Plan to spend the first night of Passover with your TBZ
family. Traditional favorites will be served along with the
main course of brisket and chicken. Vegetarian and gluten-
free options are available as well. Each child receives a
special afikomen surprise.

A reservation form will be included in the March TBZ
Bulletin. Advance reservations are required and seating is
limited.

Buffalo
Jazz
Collective

Featuring James Burton III
The Buffalo Jazz Collective Sextet includes some of the
finest musicians from Western New York and beyond.
Come to 805 Delaware on Saturday, March 9, for the next
concert in the Jazz Series.
Featured musician James is a NYC-based
trombonist and has been a member of Juilliard’s jazz

Burton

faculty since 2011. A student of jazz legends, Jackie McLean
and Curtis Fuller, Burton has gone on to perform and
record with artists including Illinois Jacquet, Gerald
Wilson, James Moody, Frank Wess, Benny Golson, Jimmy
Heath, Slide Hampton, Ron Carter, Joe Chambers, and
Christian McBride. He has also performed with the Ray
Charles Orchestra, Duke Ellington Orchestra, Count Basie
Orchestra, Lionel Hampton Orchestra, Dizzy Gillespie All-
Stars, Carnegie Hall Jazz Band, and Roy Hargrove Big
Band. For this concert, Burton will join the BJC Sextet for an
exciting evening of world-class jazz.

Cost is $15 per person at the door. There is a 7 p.m.
reception, followed by the concert at 7:30.

Mark your calendar and plan to be at the final event in
this season’s jazz series on Saturday, May 4. The Bobby
Militello Quartet will close out the series with a wonderful
program at 805 Delaware.

Thank You
Stained Glass
generosity of these individuals and businesses allows us to
offer a variety of cultural arts programming at Temple Beth
Zion. Our supporters this year include: Aesthetic Associates

To our Program advertisers. The

Centre, Allasen Carpet Company, Amherst Memorial
Chapel, TBZ Board of Trustees, TBZ Brotherhood, Buffalo
Jewish Federation, Buffalo Seminary, Choice Employee
Benefits Group, Warren and Lynn Clark & Family,
Congregation Shir Shalom, Delta Sonic, Dent Neurologic
Institute, Foundation for Jewish Philanthropies, Rabbi
Jonathan and Ginny Freirich, miriam treger honig & Eli
Honig, the Jewish Community Center, Jewish Family
Service, the Jewish Journal of WNY, Karen Goodman
Catering, Lawley Insurance, Luscious by Lori, Mesnekoff
Funeral Home, Cantor Penny and Bennett Myers,
Northtown Automotive, OWM Spa, Rapid Rays, Santora's,
Saperston Companies, Amy Schaefer, Sisterhood of TBZ,
Sisterhood Judaica Shop, Speier Displays & Party Rentals,
Spree Magazine, Transit Valley Country Club, Marcia
Valente, Julie & Mike Weinberg, Westminster Presbyterian
Church and Wolfgang & Weinmann Law Offices.
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Retigious School

Religious School Happenings

We are going to be very busy in February. We have a
short amount of time for learning due to winter break at the
end of the month.

On February 3, we will have our annual visit from the
directors of Camp George and Camp Seneca Lake. The
directors of both camps will be here to do a presentation for
parents and students. Please come join us — we all love
camp!

February is also Jewish Disability Awareness and
Inclusion Month. We will host a presentation for our
younger set - K through 2°¢ graders - with a representative
from Yad B"Yad.

On Tuesday, February 12, our Israeli friends from
Galilee will be hosting a special engagement event at
Congregation Shir Shalom. We are replacing classes
usually at Delaware and our Thursday, February 14 class
schedule with this special event. We expect all 3-6 grade
students to attend. Attendance will be taken.

Kara Kane
Religious School Director

Tzedakah of the Month

February is the perfect month for making fleece blankets
for Friends of Night People. We will also watch a movie as
a sendoff to our winter break. If you wish to volunteer to
help your child’s class, please let us know — the more hands
for blanket making the better!

Upcoming Events

Feb1 5% Grade & Congregational Potluck Dinner
at the Broder Center, 700 Sweet Home
Feb3 Visits from Camp George and Camp Seneca Lake

Feb 10 Mitzvah Day - Blanket making and movie
Feb 12 Event at Congregation Shir Shalom -

All students in grades 3 - 6 will attend program
Feb 14 No classes
Feb 17-24 Winter Break — Have a fun week off and be safe!
Mar 24 Annual Purim Carnival — Hosted by TBZ

TBZ to Host NFTY-NEL;
Can You Help?

TBaZY and Temple Beth Zion will host our regional
NFTY-Nel Elections from March 1 through 3. This event
will bring with it almost 80 teens from around the North
East Lakes Region. Traditionally, members of our Temple
community lend a hand in a variety of ways to welcome
these youths to our town and our Temple.

We hope to open our Temple community and
congregational homes to these youth. How can you help?
We are looking for host families to house a few teens for the
weekend and congregants who would like to help with
food preparation. Additionally, your presence at our
Congregational Potluck Dinner and Shabbat Alive service
on Friday, March 1, would be wonderful. Dinner will begin
at 6 p.m. and the service at 7 in our Delaware Building.

If you are interested in assisting, please reach out to us at
(716) 867-8541 or tamaravanwey@gmail.com.

Youth Engagement Team
Tammy and Beth

Members of TBaZY
enjoyed a fun day of ice
skating at Canalside in
December.

Potluck Dinner and

Shabbat Service

Friday, February 1
6 p.m. Potluck Dinner
7 p.m. Shabbat Service
Broder Center, 700 Sweet Home Road
The whole TBZ community is invited for an evening
of connection and community. Our fifth-graders will
help with lighting candles during the service.

If you can join us for dinner, RSVP to
Kara Kane at (716) 836-6565, kara@tbz.org, or at the
Broder Center front desk during Religious School.

Save March 1 for the 6" Grade Family and
Congregational Potluck Dinner and Shabbat Alive
Service. Shabbat Alive is always a lively and engaging
service, and we hope that you will plan to be there.



Brovifrerhoned

The Brotherhood of Temple Beth Zion is pleased to
announce that their Achim program for February will
feature the Executive Officer of the Buffalo Jewish
Federation, Rob Goldberg. He will present “Seder Every
Day,” about engagement and the idea behind the Passover
Seder. This is expected to be an especially interesting,
thought-provoking and stimulating program. Questions
and discussion will be welcome.

Achim is a monthly program sponsored by the Temple
Beth Zion Brotherhood for the benefit of the residents, their
guests, and the community, at the Weinberg Campus. It is
open to the public at no cost. You do not need to be Jewish
to enjoy or learn from this program.

Join us at 10 a.m. on Sunday, February 10, in the
Meadows Lounge at Weinberg Campus, 2700 North Forest
Road, Getzville.

It’s a Purim Sock Hop!
Thursday, March 21
Broder Center, 700 Sweet Home Road
Come for a family-friendly Sock Hop Purim. There will
be a brief service and Megillat Esther reading. Enjoy a
musical Megillah according to Grease with our Choir and
TBaZY students. Watch your March Bulletin for more
details so you can put on your costume and get to the hop!

Honorable Menschen

To Matthew Eichhorn, Mary Alice Groat, Sharon Winer
and Sharon Beckman for providing delicious home-baked
goodies for December 28 oneg.

To Adam and Jen Field for representing TBZ as Co-
chairs of the Comedy Night Fundraiser.

To all those who helped at Friends of Night People in
December and January: Patrice, Douglas, Nathan & Sophia
Bruce, Sharon Chapman, Adina Garfinkel, Leslie Garfinkel,
Hallie Glina, Jackie & Dan Korchowsky, Allison
Kupferman, Margery Nobel, Allison Pieri & Ted Mazurek,
Debby Pieri, Ken Polk & Jordan Polk, Marylou Schiavone,
Joan Taulbee, Marcia Valente, Sharon Winer, Margery
Zeckhauser & Frans Dewaal

Meizel T
Mia Johnson
Saturday, February 23
Daughter of: Corrie Stone-Johnson &
r Ben Johnson
Mitzvah Project and donating to:
Girls Education Collaborative

Mitzvah Project of the Month

Mia Johnson is raising money and awareness for Girls
Education Collaborative. The Girls Education Collaborative’s
mission is to bring transformational change to girls’ lives
through the power of holistic, quality education. GEC has
built a school for girls in Kiting, Tanzania. The money raised
by Mia’s project will support tuition, books and, more
importantly, rebuilding a new dormitory. Mia has asked that
rather than bringing a present, her friends and family join
her in raising money.

Friends of Night People

Mitzvah Volunteers Needed
TBZ will provide volunteers to serve at Friends of Night
People on the second Tuesday of the month. We will next
serve on February 12. Please contact Ann Marie at 836-6565
if you would like to help with this wonderful Mitzvah.

Secure Jewish Buffalo

After the tragic events at Tree of
Life Synagogue in Pittsburgh two
months ago, Temple Beth Zion has
joined with the Buffalo Jewish
Federation and the entire Jewish
community to ensure a more secure
Jewish Buffalo. Together, we are
raising funds to address the
immediate needs of our Jewish community, which include

the installation of cameras, more modern access systems,
basic training for clergy and leadership, and more. Sadly,
the world has changed, and we need to be better prepared.
Donations are being accepted from the community at
https://buffalojewishfederation.org/ways-to-give/secure-
jewish-buffalo-fund/.



Sisteriiood
From the Presidents

The Sisterhood Service Fund was established over 40
years ago. It is one the many ways Sisterhood raises money
to help achieve our financial goals. We use the fund for
programming that is open to the Temple community and
various requests from Temple Beth Zion. Some of these
financial requests have been for Religious School and
Preschool scholarships, B'nai Mitzvah Gifts, Books for
Confirmands and High School Graduates, Mitzvah Fair,
TBaZY, and Broder Center and Delaware Building
improvements.

You can make a contribution to the Sisterhood Service
Fund for various life-cycle occasions. Make your check
payable to TBZ Sisterhood and send it to Temple Beth Zion,
700 Sweet Home Road, Amherst NY 14226. Please note on a
paper or on the Temple contribution form what fund it is
for and who is being honored or remembered and their
address so a note can be sent to them, include your name
and the address. contribution will also be
acknowledged in the Temple Bulletin.

Your

Call us for more information about this important fund.
Marilyn Schillroth 832-4757
Susan Bruckheimer 835-0421

Ruth Fernandez

Sisterhood Judaica Shop
Broder Center, 700 Sweet Home Road, Amherst

February Sale
20% off Items for
Children -
Baby Books, Books,
Crafts, Games,
Key Chains, Kippahs,
Stuffed Animals,
Tzedeka Boxes

Shop Hours:
Sundays 9 a.m. - noon
Thursdays 4:30 - 6 p.m.

For information or more hours
Call Susan (716) 835-0421 or Dee (240) 446-1211
Or email susan_b@roadrunner.com

By supporting the Ruth Fernandez Sisterhood Judaica
Shop, you support the TBZ Youth Scholarship Fund.

Sylvia Morris Theater Bus Trips
EVAN J@ymfm

This year’s trips are being planned for “Brigadoon” in
Niagara-on-the-Lake on June 5 and “Dear Evan Hansen” in
Toronto on August 14. Watch upcoming Bulletins for details
and RSVP information.

Intergenerational

Women's Seder
Temple Beth Zion Broder Center
Sunday, April 7
3:45 p.m.

Join us for a Women's Seder with Cantor Penny
Myers leading our service. The Seder will be
followed by dinner of matzoh ball soup, chicken,
potato and vegetables.

Reserve your spot today! RSVP by March 22.
$20 for adults, $15 for children 13-16, children
under 12 are free.

Intergenerational Women's Seder

Reservation
Name:
Phone: email:
Adults x20=___
Ages 13-16_ x$15=__
Age 12 and under _____ no fee

Total enclosed

Make your check out to the TBZ Sisterhood and
send to: Cindy Stover, 185 Arcadian Drive,
Amherst, NY 14228.

If you have any questions or want to help with
the event, please contact Cindy Stover at
thestovers@gmail.com or Susan Bruckheimer at
(716) 982-2099.




GIFT
WRAPPING

On December 24, members of Sisterhood participated in
their annual gift wrap fundraiser at Barnes & Noble. It’s
always a busy but fun day and a great way to meet people.

Bereavement Group

The TBZ Bereavement Support Group is lay-led by
members of the group in an informal and warm setting.
The group offers companionship and understanding from
others who have experienced a similar loss and are
experiencing the similar challenges of living with grief.

For information on the next meeting or if you have
questions, contact Carol at (716) 873-2836. All members of
the community are welcome.

TBZ Ride Sharing

Let’s help each other! We sometimes get calls in the office
from members who need some assistance in getting to TBZ
services and events. If you are willing to lend a hand (or
rather a seat in your car) to those in our TBZ family, please
let us know.

Call the office to add your name to the list of potential
ride-sharers. The list will be based on addresses, so you will
not be contacted for requests not in your area.

Please contact Darcie at 836-6565, Ext. 132, if you are able
to help or in need of help.

Office Schedule

The Temple Beth Zion offices will be closed Monday,
February 18. If you have an emergency and need to reach a
member of our staff, call 836-6565 and follow the

instructions.

We continue to utilize the Shatkin Outdoor Classroom in
many ways and in all seasons. The benefits that our PALS
and the Religious School students receive from being in this
space are beyond measure. We have the ability and space to
teach important lessons in tedekah (giving), tikkun olam
(reparing the world), shalom (peace) and chalom (dreaming).

We are grateful to the generous donors who have left
their mark (literally and figuratively) by sponsoring bricks
and/or pavers. Below are the new steps added to the path
for our children:

In Loving Memory of:

Valerie Rosenhoch by her PALS-Kadimah friends

Celia Linder by Todd and Leslie Shatkin and family

Mac Ellis by Todd and Leslie Shatkin and family

James Edman by Todd and Leslie Shatkin and family

Thomas Brady by Todd and Leslie Shatkin and Family

In Honor of:

Madeleine Weinman by Temple Beth Zion

Warren Clark by Temple Beth Zion

Jacob Shaw by his family

Please stop by and check out this wonderful space. We
also invite you to consider leaving a lasting mark in the
Shatkin Outdoor Classroom by sponsoring a permanent
brick or paver. Either can be inscribed to honor a simcha
(celebration) or to remember a loved one. 8"x4" pavers are
available for $50 each, and 12"x12" pavers are $250 each.

All proceeds from the bricks go to the PALS Scholarship
Fund established by the Shatkin family. We graciously

thank the Komm family for inscribing these stones for us.

If you would like to remember or honor a person or
occasion with a brick or paver or have questions, contact
Melissa Milch at 836-6565, Ext. 139, or pals@tbz.org.

Fun in the Shatkin Outdoor
Classroom all year long. In fall we
put out treats for our bird friends.
In winter we love making snow
angels. We are already looking
forward to planting in the spring!



Pattie Abeles, Bob & Frima Ackerhalt, Susan
Adelman, June Adler, Christina Akers-DiCenzo,
David & Joan Alexander, Roz Algase, Michael &
Susan Altman, Barry & Donna Appelbaum, Steven &
Maxine Awner, Judy Babat, Douglas & Barbara
Baker, Howard & Lana Benatovich, Ronald & Susan
Benderson, Gerald & Susan Bergman, Ray & Carla
Bernhardt, Peter & Judith Biltekoff, Robert & Darcy
Biltekoff, Steven Biltekoff, Annette Blanchard,
Richard & Linda Bleichfeld, Brian & Margery Block,
Neil & Stacey Block, Peter & Gale Bloom, Benjamin
& Lauren Bluman, Alex Bommer, Jessica Bommer,
Loran & Maxine Bommer, Doris Bookbinder, Keith
& Sharon Bookbinder, Dave & Hadar Borden, Irving
& Arlene Braun, David & Marilyn Brock, Sam & Jill
Bronsky, Phil & Judy Brothman, Elyse Brown,
JoAnne Brown-Wile, Sue Brown, Mike & Susan
Bruckheimer, Harold & Toby Bulan, Ellen Capell,
Alan & Sue Carrel, Carol Caserta, Phil & Sue
Chazen, Jeff & Deb Clark, Bonnie Redder & Sanford
Clark, Warren & Lynn Clark, Bonnie Clement, Bahry
Cohan, Marvin & Joy Cohan, Norah Lincoff & David
Cohen, Fred & Maura Cohen, Larry & Ann Cohen,
Leonard & Linda Cohen, Michael & Joan Cohen,
Noreen Fitzpatrick & Robert Cohen, Ron Cohen,
Shelly & Brenda Cohen, Nancy & David Colligan,
Doug Conant, Mark & Laurie Criden, Mildred
Daniels, Joan Daniels, David & Bette Davidson,
Annette Davis, Irwin & Norma Davis, Neysa Davis,
Roy & Suzanne DeFrancis, David & Janet Desmon,
Dennis & Donna Dickman, Kenneth & Shelley
Drake, Ruth Dressler, Emily Edelstein, Ginny FEllis,
Kathy Ellis, Nitza Ellis, Rick Ellis, Brian & Marcia
Ergort, Judith & Ray Fales, Adrian & Shirley
Feldman, Andrew & Joy Feldman, Ed & Julie
Feldman, Marilyn Feldman, Betsy Feuerstein, David
Feuerstein, Jennifer Catherine & Jesse Feuerstein,
Ann Jacobs-Fey & Steve Fey, Adam & Jennifer Field,
Donald & Beverly Fineberg, Paul Fineberg, Peter &
Ilene Fleischmann, Ellen Fleischnick, Todd & Jill
Fogle, Craig & Efrat Forgette,

all of the following generous contributors.
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Amélida & Peter Weinmann wish to thank everyone who has made the 2018-2019 Kol Nidre
Campaign such a pleasure. They especially thank the members of the Kol Nidre Committee and

Michele Lash & Michael Fox, Victor & Maureen
Fradin, Lawrence & Deborah Franco, Eric & Gina
Frank, Janet Frankel, Marvin & Marcie Frankel, Len
& Ellen Freed, Amy Freedman & Allen Becker,
Bernie & Lynda Freedman, Robert & Maryann
Freedman, Rabbi Jonathan & Ginny Freirich, Ken &
Amy Friedman, David & Sharron Frommann, Sue
Gardner, Irving & Claire Gareleck, Charlie & Leslie
Garfinkel, David & Wendy Garson, Brian & Jill
Garvin, Ryan & Wendy Gellman, Stuart Gellman,
Carolyn Korsmeyer & David Gerber, Larry &
Bonnie Gersh, Susan Ginsberg, Philip Glick &
Drucy Borowitz, Margot Glick, Sol & Halli Glina,
Claire Goldberg, Dave & Sue Goldberg, Deborah
Goldman & Grant Golden, Helane Goldfarb, Jo
Anne Goldfarb, Howard & Susan Goldman, Kitty
Goldman, Mark Goldman, Bruce & Betsy
Goldstein, Ellen Goldstein & Mitch Flynn, Jody
Goldstein, Kenneth & Janice Goldstein, David &
Paulette Gordon, Nathan & Laura Gordon,
Kenneth & Adrianne Graber, Wayne & Cindy
Gradl, Josh & Shane Grant, Judy Kerr & Leslie
Mark Greenbaum, Alex & Randee Greenberg,
Gordon & Gretchen Gross, Alan & Rochelle Gryfe,
RoseEllen Haber, Eunice Wang & Mark Halfon,
Harold & Susan Halpern, Ralph & Harriet Halpern,
Roberta Handel, Hugh Hartzberg, Steven & Maria
Heffter, June Hesch, Eduardo & Amy Heumann,
Elaine Higgins, Dick & Lynn Hirsch, Beth Brody-
Hochadel & Kurtis Hochadel, Mark & Theresa
Hodin, Alan & Ginger Hoffman, Fred & Barbara
Holender, Tomas & Jody Holmlund, Eli & miriam
Honig, Cantor Mark Horowitz, Alice Isenberg,
Andrew & Jennifer Isenberg, Larry & Phyllis
Itzkowitz, Rachel Jackson, Tracy Jacobowitz, Milt &
Susan Joffe, Marcy Wood & Jeff Jolton, Nancy
Rosenbloom-Jones & Larry Jones, Cantor Barbara
Ostfeld & Todd Joseph, Judith Judelsohn, Sean &
Kara Kane, Lenny & Beth Kaplan, Jean Doerr &
Robert Kaplan, Jack & Joan Karet, Michael &
Christa Karet, Ginny Kaufman, Karen Karmazin,



Ruth Kirstein, Bob & Lynn Klein, Renee Knight, Jean
DuBow & Don Kohnstamm, Leon & Cindy Komm,
Michael & Jill Komm, Rob & Jenn Kopf, Sara Koritz,
Betty Korn, Daniel & Chana Kotzin, Joseph Krasner,
Susan Krasner, Warren & Deb Krutchick, Rob &
Lydia Langer, John & Toby Laping, Sue Lasky,
Marjorie Lazar, Geraldine Lederman, Stuart &
Harriett Lerman, Donald & Betsy Lesses, Holly
Lesses, Beverly Levin, Bruce & Corey Levine, Cyndy
Levy, Faye Levy, Harold & Arlyne Levy, Irv &
Donna Levy, Jordan & Holly Levy, Mitchell Levy,
Sanford Levy & Betsy Doyle Levy, Marty & Elizabeth
Lewin, Allan & Leah Lipman, Gerald Lippes, Louise
Lipton, Melvin Livingston, Sandra Block & Patrick
Long, Ronald & Ellen Loomis, Art & Wendee
Lorbeer, Monica Angle & Sam Magavern, Bob & Beth
Marcus, Tom(z”l) & Bobbie Markel, Ron Meer, Mitzi
Melzer, Richard & Ethel Melzer, Jay & Rebecca
Mesnekoff, Bob & Linda Milch, Melissa Milch, Phil &
Carri Milch, Sharon Miller, Alan & Barbara Mollot,
Selma Morris, Sandra Morrison, Mary McGorray &
Bob Moskowitz, Eileen Mullaney, Bennett & Cantor
Penny Myers, Jim Myers, Richard & Lori Mylchreest
Jr., Dennis & Susan Nadler, David & Julie
Newberger, Edith Newman, Jerauld & Shirlee
Nimelman, Malcolm & Elaine Nisberg, Sanford &
Margery Nobel, David & Kaaren Norman, Steve &
Stacy Northman, Gerald & JoAnne Nover, the Estate
of Ben & Lila Obletz, Randy & Rita Odza, Susan
Freed-Oestreicher & David Oestreicher, Ben
Oppenheimer, Larry & Andrea Oppenheimer, Randy
& Cindy Oppenheimer, Jamie & Robin Ostrov,
Fanesta Perlstein, Steven & Susan Piver, Janie Polk,
Ken & Cara Polk, Esther Posmantur, Alan & Isabell
Posner, Jackie Povitz, Kevin & Merle Pranikoff,
Nicholas Quaranto, Jean Rachlin, Donna Raphael,
Eric & Cara Reich, Getelle Rein, Howard & Marge
Rein, Gary & Anna Marie Richmond, Leah
Richmond, Dan & Laura Rifkin, Sandy Rifkin, Kathy
Corff Rogers & Ken Rogers, Louis & Pauline Rogers,
Dick & Judy Romer, Sylvia Rosen, Howard
Rosenhoch, Joel & Sheila Ross, Elaine Rubenstein,
Debra Chernoff & Larry Rubin, Arthur & Marlyn
Rumizen, Louise Ruslander, Shellie Rutstein, Nadine
Ryback, Donald & Barbara Sadkin, Ron & Laurie
Sadler, Alan Saltzman, Scott & Kristin Saperston,
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Amy Schaefer, Ruth Schap, Sandy & Tizzy Schechter,
Jim & Marilyn Schillroth, Sheldon Schneiderman,
Keith & Jennifer Schulefand, Steve & Sara Schultz,
Edward & Sharon Schwartz, Susan Goldberg
Schwartz & Steven Schwartz, Jerome & Elaine
Schweitzer, Jo Schweitzer, Walter & Elaine Seegert,
Sandy & Gloria Seide, Andy, Amy & Lewis Shaevel,
Mort & Elinor Shaevel, Sam & Toby Shapiro, Marc &
Natalie Shatkin, Sam & Joni Shatkin, Todd & Leslie
Shatkin, Larry & Lucille Sherlick, Kevin & Mindy
Shine, Paul Shine, Ron Shubert, William & Debra
Sidel, Lou & Janice Siegel, Bob Silkes, Fred &
Clareanne Silver, Cheryl Simmons, Barry & Marilyn
Singer, Joan Skerker, Larry & Catherine Skerker,
Sharon Murphy & Leonard Skrill, Bruce & Teresa
Small, Ellen Rich & Eric Snitzer, Carl & Linda Snitzer,
Mark Solarz, Bob & Lynne Sommerstein, Genero
DeGrazia & Nancy Spector, Patricia Spector, Rachel
Spector, Charlie & Gigi Speier, Carol Speser, David &
Theodora Speser, Sheryl Stapleton, Arlene Steinhart,
Helene Steinhart, Susan Steinhaus, Mitch Steinhorn,
Norma Stern, Herman & Peggy Stone, Rick & Cindy
Stover, Clifford & Judith Swadron, Fred & Deanna
Talmud, Joan Taulbee, Aleksandra Thon, Susan
Bring Tobe & Rich Tobe, Brad & Sharon Townsend,
Lori Ullman, Marcia Valente, Franco & Sephra
Vigna, Anne Virag, Jay & Lisa Wallens, Howard &
Suzanne Walter, Gene & Ellen Warner, Mike & Julie
Weinberg, Neil & Sandra Weinberg, Norman &
Carole Weingarten, Margit Weinmann, Peter &
Amélida Weinmann, Ilja & Pamela Weinrieb, Barry
& Barbara Weinstein, Barry & Evie Weinstein, Barry
& Lois Weinstein, Mort & Ellen Weintraub, Tereffe &
Lois Weis, Herbert & Rosalind Weiss, Jeffrey &
Sharon Weiss, Steve & Ellen Weiss, Elisabeth
Weston, Richard & Sharon Wexler, Howard &
Shirley Wilinsky, Deborah Williams, Sharon Winer,
Danise Levine Winter & Michael Winter, Wayne(z”1)
& Janet Wisbaum, Michael & Kaarsten Wisnock,
Wayne & Sandy Wolchok, Michael & Caroline
Woldenberg, Sanford & Michele Wolffe, Larry &
Leiba Wolfgang, Penny Wolfgang, Richard &
Elizabeth Wolin, Mark & Donna Yablin, Stephen &
Kim Yonaty, Jeffrey & Robyn Zimmer, Peggy Kulick
& Arnie Zimmer.

* Pledges received as of December 31, 2018



Contribiutions

SHERRI & AUBREY ABELSON
MEMORIAL FUND

In Memory of:

Parker Komm, by Larry & Phyllis
Itzkowitz

JEROME & MILDRED
BERGMAN FUND

In Memory of:

Leonard Greenfield, by Sharon
Greenfield

CANTOR MYERS’
DISCRETIONARY FUND

In Appreciation of:

Cantor Penny S. Myers, for helping to
make Valerie’s funeral and Shivah a
fitting celebration and remembrance
of her life, by Howard Rosenhoch
Cantor Penny S. Myers, for the
memorial service and support
following the passing of Thomas
Markel, by the Markel Family
Cantor Penny S. Myers, by Marc &
Jill Soronson

Cantor Penny S. Myers, by Pattie
Abeles, Sheldon Schneiderman
Cantor Penny S. Myers, for the
service for Justin Soronson, by Marcy
Soronson & David Philips

Cantor Penny S. Myers, for the
Shivah service for Henry Stone, by
Herman & Peggy Stone

PLEASE PRINT
O Inhonor of

I Enclosed please find a

= check for $

|

($10 minimum would
be appreciated)

Payable to:

Temple Beth Zion Address

(YOUR CONTRIBUTION IS
TAX DEDUCTIBLE)

O Please do not list in Bulletin.

Address

O In memory of

Please notify: Name

In Appreciation of:
Cantor Penny S. Myers, for singing at

the memorial service for our mother,
Amy Zeckhauser, by Margery, Judy &
James Zeckhauser

Cantor Penny S. Myers, by Sheldon
Berlow

CORINNE F. & MICHAEL F.
ELLIS LANDSCAPING FUND

In Memory of:

Liz Meisels, by Cindy & Randy
Oppenheimer

Amy Zeckhauser, by Cindy & Randy
Oppenheimer

FIGHT HUNGER & POVERTY
FUND

In Memory of:

Amy Zeckhauser, by Marvin, Marcia
& Janet Frankel

Thomas Markel, by Marvin & Marcia
Frankel

In Appreciation of:

Kitty Goldman & Judy Henn, for the
Shivah service for our mother, Amy
Zeckhauser, by Margery, Judy &
James Zeckhauser

RABBI FINK AUDITORIUM
FUND

In Memory of:
Sylvia C. Cheplove, by Beth

Cheplove Furman and family

on the occasion of

MAX & MOLLY FREEDMAN
FUND

In Honor of:

Dr. Paul Davis’ special birthday, by
Phillip & Judy Brothman

GENERAL OPERATING FUND
In Memory of:

Parker Komm, by Warren & Lynn
Clark, Sara & Steve Schultz

RABBI MARTIN L. GOLDBERG
ENDOWMENT FUND

A Donation by:
Claire Goldberg

JUDY HENN DISCRETIONARY
FUND

In Appreciation of:

Judy Henn, for helping to make
Valerie’s funeral and Shivah a fitting

celebration and remembrance of her
life, by Howard Rosenhoch

Judy Henn, for the Shivah service for
Henry Stone, by Herman & Peggy

KOL NIDRE CAMPAIGN

A Donation by:
Pattie Abeles, Sheldon Schneiderman

In Memory of:

Amy Zeckhauser, by Mark & Laurie
Criden, Selma Morris, Halli & Sol
Glina, Herman & Peggy Stone,
Howard Rosenhoch, Tina Ball
Thomas Markel, by Mark & Laurie
Criden

Alec Horwitz, by Marcia VanCreveld

Please place my contribution in the

Your Name

State Zip

Your gift will be placed in the Kol Nidre Fund unless you designate otherwise.

Fund.

Phone

E-mail

12



In Memory of:
Parker Komm, by Mark & Laurie

Criden, Howard Rosenhoch

Henry Stone, by Howard Rosenhoch
Ruth Korn, by Mark & Laurie Criden
Wayne Wisbaum, by Mark & Laurie

Criden

DR. HAROLD & ARLYNE LEVY
EDUCATION FUND

In Memory of:
Parker Komm, by Sol & Halli Glina

LIBRARY FUND

In Memory of:

Amy Zeckhauser, by Ellen Zucker,
Louis & Pauline Rogers

Henry Stone, by Louis & Pauline
Rogers

DR. JOSEPH MANCH
PRESCHOOL FUND

In Honor of:

Our Children, Rachel & Ian Couch
and Grandchildren, Joshua & Shayla,
by John & Lena Elzufon

PALS-KADIMAH FUND

In Memory of:

Parker Komm, by Julie & Michael
Weinberg

Vita Sardina, by Julie & Michael
Weinberg

Ruth Korn, by Julie & Michael
Weinberg

Wayne Wisbaum, by Julie & Michael
Weinberg

In Honor of:

Janie Polk’s speedy recovery, by Julie
& Michael Weinberg

RABBIS’ DISCRETIONARY
FUND

In Memory of:

Myrna Sparks, by June Iris Hesch
Tom Markel, by Getelle Rein

Parker Komm, by Orrin & Noreen
Tobbe

In Appreciation of:

Rabbi Jonathan Freirich, for helping
to make Valerie’s funeral and Shivah
a fitting celebration and remembrance
of her life, by Howard Rosenhoch

In Appreciation of:

Rabbi Jonathan Freirich, for the
memorial service and support
following the passing of Thomas
Markel, by the Markel Family
Rabbi Jonathan Freirich, by Pattie
Abeles, Sheldon Schneidermnan
Rabbi Jonathan Freirich, for the
memorial service for our mother,

Amy Zeckhauser, by Margery, Judy &
James Zeckhauser

Rabbi Jonatha Freirich’s service for
Sally Ginsberg, by Debra Jarvie &
Judy Ginsberg

BRUCE REIN FUND

In Memory of:
Bruce Rein, by Lenore Rein

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND
In Appreciation of:

TBZ Religious School, by Pattie
Abeles

RESTORATION FUND

A Donation by:
Judith Sutin

DOROTHY ROSENFELDER
CARING COMMUNITY FUND
In Appreciation of:

Caring Community Committee, for
their compassion and attentiveness to
our family at the time of Valerie’s

passing, by Howard Rosenhoch
Caring Community Committee, by
Pattie Abeles

SISTERHOOD SERVICE FUND
In Memory of:

Amy Zeckhauser, by Marilyn & Jim
Schillroth, Kaaren & David Norman

TEMPLE ADMINISTRATOR
DISCRETIONARY FUND

In Appreciation of:

Amy Schaefer, by Sheldon
Schneiderman

Amy Schaefer, for helping to make
Valerie’s funeral and Shivah a fitting
celebration and remembrance of her
life, by Howard Rosenhoch

13

YOUTH SCHOLARSHIP FUND

In Memory of:

Elizabeth Meisels, daughter of the
late Frances & Murray Meisels, by
Neysa Davis & Norma Adel

Permrtnernd Yehrzer! Arnaiverseries
February 22 & 23

Sarah R. Berens
Hyman H. Bergash
Elizabeth Jane
Bergman
Harry Bilsky
Irma Metzger
Block
Herbert H.
Blumberg
Sidney Wile Bock
Barney Bronstein
Edith Brown
Alfred F. Cohen
Audrey B. Cohen
Millicent K. Cohen
Eric O. Dean
Ilona Dean
Ann Desmon
Corinne Ellis
Bertha Estry
Jane Ann Feldman
Julia Kahn Fisher
Agnes Elise
Fleischmann
Benjamin I.
Freedman
Mildred C.
Freedman
Isaac S. Given
Helen Mitchell
Goldman
Gerald J.
Goldsmith
Esther Wolf
Goldstein
Jack Goldstein
Samuel Gorbaty
Richard S.
Gordon Sr.
Beulah Griffith
Isabelle Hirsch
David Hoffner
Morris Jacobson
Julius W. Kahn

Suzanne Kahn
Kathryn Hirsch
Klopfer
Ernest Kohn
Morris J. Kranitz
Benjamin Krovetz
Isydor Lasser
Irving Levick
Samuel C. Markel
David Marvin
Mason
Rena Melman
Evelyn L. Meyers
Dewey Michaels
Samuel Shep
Miller
Pauline Wallens
Narins
Henry Nisengard
Thelma G. Rachlin
Abraham Revzin
Henry Richbart
Goldie K. Risman
Gertrude Levi
Rombro
Harry I. Rosenberg
Adele Rubenstein
Rumizen
Nan B. Saperston
Charlotte Willer
Silverman
Dorothy Silverman
Fanny Mesch
Snitzer
Arthur L. Stecker
Harrison
Goodman
Swados
Maurice L. Teibel
Sophie Treger
Charles J. Victor
Sidonie B. Wile



Permanent Yahrzeit Anniversaries

February 1 & 2

Esther Polowin
Abeles
Meier Bendheim
Rose B. Bilsky
George Bladen
Jerry Blanke
Rosalind Blanke
Maurice Blinkoff
Samuel Block Jr.
Dr. Robert Blum
Bertha Strauss
Cofeld
Donald Cohen
Marjorie Cristall
Robert Ellis M.D.
Harry N. Faxstein
Beatrice Feldman
Ruth Goldwater
Fernandez
Leslie Grossman
Isadore E. Haiman
Yetta G. Levy
Delia J. Neafach
Samuel Raichilson
Rosella F. Rosen

Harold A.
Rosenfield
Mabel F. Rubens
Ruth Israel
Schuller
Dr. Louis A. Siegel
Myron S. Simon
Carolyn Singer
Hattie C. Sklarsky
Samuel Skuller
Gertrude Smallen
Dorothy G. Stecker
Marvin J. Sull
Max Tegler
Frances Barlow
Vogel
Edward Warner
Fannie Wels
Alfred D. Wiener
Edna Cutler
Wiener
Lola Winer
Alfred M. Zisser
Nita F. Zisser
Dr. Sigmund P.
Zobel

Yahrzeit Anniversaries
for February 22 and 23
can be found on page 13.

February 8 & 9

Richard Joseph Kurt R. Jacobs
Adelman Norman Joseph
Max Bargman Dennis Alan Kahn
Louis L. Berger Jr.  Rabbi Louis J.

Floyd S. Bilsky Kopald
Harold Brooks David Kranitz

Benjamin C. Cofeld
Esther K. Cohen

David L. Landy
Blanche S. Levi

Lillian W. Cohen Rhea Levy
Milton E. Cohen Max Lewis
Camille Cohn Elizabeth Reich
A. Frank Mariam
Cowen Sr. Elise Meyer
Jon D. Daniels Mendleson
Samuel David Abraham Mesches
Irwin E. Duell Ben Michelson
Beatrice Hurwitz Barnet B.
Diamond Mogerman
Hon. David Sylvia L. Morris
Diamond Howard A.
Anne Dreyfus Newman
Madeline L. Ehrlich Kaseal Peckoff
Jerome R. Ellis Abram Pugash
Harry A. Freedman Harry Roblin
Martin P. Rose Rovall
Freedman Rosenblat
Regina Kirsch Esther Rubenstein
Grossman Dorothy S. Russ
Willard Ann Stern
Hemedinger Irving Treger
Peter R. Honig Richard H. Wile
Sandra Zolte Honig Harry Zolte
Sylvia S. Hope Minnie Zolte
Permanent
Yahrzeit Memorials

Permanent Yahrzeit Memorials
have been established for:

Sylvia Ash
by Wendy and David Garson

Arthur Ball and Hertha Ball
by Tina Ball
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February 15 & 16

Tillie White Beck

Lucile Heimberger
Block

Leona Michaels
Bryman

Moses J. Bryman

Becky Cohen

Nell B. Coleman

Shirley Broder
Davis

Michael F. Ellis Jr.

Louis Fink

Elizabeth R.
Gellman

O. Richard
Goldman

Dena B. Goldstein

Ida L. Hofeller

Rose Langsam
Hoffner

Harry Hoffman

Sarah M. Hoffman

Albert Holzman

Jeanette Kahn

Marvin L. Kahn

Annette Rovner
Korn

Gertrude
Bleichfeld
Kranitz

Etta F. Levy

Sidney B. Maisel
Rita H. Mattis
Napoleon Meyers
Annette Miller
Rebecca Milstein
Sarah Kasenetz
Neiman
Sylvia Nover
Jean Lewin Raynor
Louis Remson
Thelma Laufer
Rittenberg
Ann Rosenblatt
Rohrbacher
Fanny Ross
Marlon B. Siegel
Fannie W.
Silberberg
Ester S.
Silverschatz
Irene W. Stecker
Marion Cohen
Sterman
Dr. Ruth
Sugarman
Maurice
Tanenbaum
Joseph A. Tiede
Rae M. Warner
Nettie Fass White
Hilda Zolki

We offer our condolences
to the families of:

Ruth Korn
Parker Komm
Sally Ginsberg

Wayne Wisbaum
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Temple Beth Zion is proud to again host

The BBC Band

Featuring the best of the Beatles & "60s Music.

The Band has returned from London
and their performances at
Liverpool International Beatles Week

Saturday, April 27
Doors open at 6:45 p.m.; Music at 7:30

805 Delaware Avenue
All ages will enjoy an unforgettable night!

Tickets: $30 advance sale; $35 at the door.
Purchase tickets at www.tbz.org or call 716-836-6565

Rob’s Comedy Playhouse
1340 North Forest Road, Williamsuville

A Joint Fundraiser of
Congregation Shir Shalom and Temple Beth Zion
Sunday, March 3, at 7 PM

Enjoy an evening of entertainment and friendship at
Rob’s Comedy Playhouse

e Tickets are $25 each and include two cocktails

e Comedy performed by Rob Lederman from 97 Rock
and lan Sirota, opening act for Jerry Seinfeld

¢ Basket and 50/50 Raffle

e Food available for purchase

Tickets available by contacting TBZ (716) 836-6565
or Congregation Shir Shalom (716) 633-8877
Or online at tbz.org/community/rob or
Shirshalombuffalo.org/comedy-night/




